

SEMRAU ENGINEERING & SURVEYING, P.L.L.C.

June 21, 2019

John Cooper, Planner/Geologist Skagit County Planning and Development Services 1800 Continental Place Mount Vernon, WA 98273

Subject:

PL16-0097 Mining Special Use Permit
Additional Response to Letter from

Julie Nicoll to William Lynn, February 22, 2019

Dear John:

Following is a summary of the materials and reports we are submitting in addition to the response letter from Mr. William T. Lynn to Ms. Julie Nicoll on February 27, 2009. We are submitting for you a DVD with pdf copies of the information and at least two paper copies of each document and the 11x17 maps. We are also submitting one full size copy, 22x34, of each map.

- Conflicts in Traffic and Hours We are submitting a memorandum prepared by our traffic engineer, Mr. Gary A. Norris, PE, dated June 11, 2019, summarizing the traffic studies prepared for the project.
- 2. Plans Showing Buffers We are submitting a revised set of plans for the proposed 200 Foot Buffer and the Alternative 300 Foot Buffer plan sets. Proposed buffers are now shown on multiple sheets.
- 3. Vicinity Map We are submitting a revised vicinity map.
- 4. Noise and Vibration Analysis We are submitting a signed copy of the November 21, 2018 noise study and a resume for Kristen Wallace.
- Water Quality There is no additional submittal materials for this topic. Project is planning on mobile fueling. Please refer to Mr. William T. Lynn response to this topic in his letter to Julie Nicoll on February 27, 2009.
- 6. Road Standard Alternative Request 4 copies of the Alternative Road Standard Request, dated June 14, 2019, are being submitted for review. I have also attached a pdf copy of the As-built road plan as submitted in September 2018. After further inspection of the plans in preparation for the request, one slope label was corrected by hand on Sheet 7 and noted in the revision box.
- 7. Gibson Traffic Review We look forward to the results of your consultant Gibson completing their review of the traffic information.

In addition to the 7 topics above from Ms. Julie Nicoll's letter, we are submitting supplemental Information regarding the SEPA checklist.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or need additional copies of the submittal information.

John B. Semrau, PE & PLS

john@semrau.com 360-424-9566 360-424-6222 Fax